
 
                                  

                  

 

Newsletter Monday 31st August 2020 

Kia ora whānau,  
Malo e lelei, Hallo, Talofa, Kia Ora, Ayubowan, Bula, Kia Orana, Hello,  
 
We remain in COVID Alert level 2.  What does that mean for Hikutaia School? 
¶ Hygiene practices continue - washing and sanitising hands regularly throughout the day 
¶ NO facemasks for bus students, they are optional 
¶ Facemasks in school are also optional 
¶ Parents, please remain at the front gate, all visitors on-site MUST sign in at the office first. 
¶ If your child is unwell please keep them home. 

Due to COVID Alert level 2, many events have been disrupted.  We are unable to hold the wearable arts production 
until we move to level 1, this is ahuge dissappointment as the students have been working really hard on this 
production. 
 

The above greetings are the makeup of the ethnicities in our school.  Tongan, Dutch, Samoan, Cook Islands, Sri 
Lankan, Fijian, Maori, and NZ European.  It is great to see so many cultures represented at Hikutaia School.  Next 
week we celebrate Tongan Language week.  The local Tongan community is planning on coming to the school to 
share some of their songs and culture with the school.  The following week is Maori language week, look out for 
some exciting things happening around this topic.   
 

Congratulations to spelling winners 
We held our spelling competition last week where all our top spellers in the school battled it out in a knockout 
competition.  The three winners are: 
Junior section - Tom Remmelink 
Intermediate section - Ruby Walmsley 
Senior section - Senuka Alankarage 
 

CAUGHT BEING GOOD - Each year our students are fortunate to receive 3 free books from the caught being 

good Duffy Book program.  They also provide a caught being good book for Dad on fathers day.  The Duffy Dad 
caught being good book goes to   CALEB KOIA-HAMLING.  Caleb has been an inspirational figure in the 
community this year with his efforts in training for the 100km run around the blue lake raising funds for 
Autism.  He has produced some entertaining videos in the past weeks, who knew he had this talent?  Ka nui te mihi 
ki a koe e te rangatira. 
 

What is your superpower?  We have Whakawhanaungatanga Day coming up on the 18th of September.  Can 

you spare an afternoon to help deliver an alternative lesson for our kids?  Cooking, Arts n Crafts, Mechanical, 
Gardening, Painting if you have a special skill come on in for the afternoon.  Just pop into the office or let your 
childs teacher know. 
 

Welcome 
We would like to welcome the following students and there parents, Nathan, Kiana, Keiran & their parents Toni 
and Ethan. Nathan joins Mrs Robinson’s class Room 1, Kiana joins Mrs Donovan’s class in Room 5 and Keiran is in 
Mrs Cameron’s Class Room 3. We hope that you will all enjoy your time and association at Hikutaia School and the 
community. 
 

Hikutaia School 
8062 SH26, RD4, Paeroa 3674 
Phone: 07 8624 708 
Email: office@hikutaia.school.nz 
Skool Loop App 
Absentee Text: 027 286 2470 
Website: 
https://hikutaia.ultranet.school.nz/Home/ 
Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/hikutaiaschool/ 
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Community garden - As some of you have seen our 

community garden is starting to take shape.  We participate in 
Enviro Fridays where the whole school is out taking part in 
caring for our school and giving back.  Feel free to stop in and 

lend a hand with this garden/màra at any time.  We are learning 
and can benefit from expertise in the community. 

 
A big shout out to Paul Green (photo) taking time 
to show our students how to plant our seedlings -  
Thank you Paul for your time and our gardens. 
ALL GARDEN WORKS – Great Gardens Start Here Paul Green 
(Landscaping, decks, paving, concrete, fences, trellis). 
Phone 07 868 5453  Fax 07 868 7984  
Mobile 027 203 9780  PO Box 333, ThamesEmail: 
allgardenworks@xtra.co.nz www.allgardenworks.co.nz 

 

SPELLING BEE 

Thank you to all those who have paid their 

sponsor money to the school in regards to our 

Spelling Bee Fundraiser. It would be greatly 

appreciated if all funds could please be paid to 

the School by the end of this week. 

 

OXFORD PIE FUNDRAISER 

Just a reminder that ALL Pie orders and payment 

must be at School tomorrow the latest. If no 

payment is received unfortunately we are unable 

to order you pies.  

SLINKS COLLECTION 2020 

Only 4 weeks left of slinkies collection and a big thankyou to all those that are collecting slinkies. We 

have collected over 530 and we have nearly raised $3000.00 – ($16.00 to go)  

 

Please remember to take the tarp from the box and cover slinkies on the back of your utes or trailers 

ǿƘŜƴ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳΦ !ƭǎƻ ŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƭƛƴƪǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ¢ǊŀƛƭŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǳƴƭƻŀŘŜŘΦ 
 

There will be a small thank you to all collectors and farmers at the Pioneer Tavern at 6.30 p.m. on 

Thursday 24th September. This will be in the form of hot chips and a drink. (There may be some spot 

prizes). Slinkies collections finish on Friday 25th September the last day of term. 

Thanks again - Penny Cox 
 

Maratoto Run 
2nd September – Rodney Spinks 4th September – Paul & Clare Short 6th September – Richard Cox 

9th September – Royce & Hayden 11th September – Jono & Tina Ching 13th September – Ian Brett 

16th September – Brett & Suzi  18th September – Paul & Clare 20th September – Mark Murray 

25th September – Rodney Spinks 27th September – Richard Cox 
 

Rangiora Run 
2nd September – Brad & Jeff  4th September – Bevan & Gavin 6th September – Jake & Sarah 

9th September – Dion Silvester 11th September – Craig & Peter 13th September – Laura & Hamish 

16th September – Brad & Jeff 18th September – Bevan & Gavin 20th September – Jake & Sarah 

25th September – Dion Silvester 27th September – Richard Cox 
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Tuesday 1st September - ALL Oxford pies 
orders and payments to School.

Friday 11th September - Oxford Pie 
Orders arrive.

Friday 11th September - School Speeches

Friday 18th September -
Whanaungatanga Day

Friday 25th September - Last Day of 
Term 3.

Wednesday 14th October - Hikutaia 
School Agricultural Day - 10.00 a.m.

SCHOOL CALENDAR OF 
EVENTS 



          
 

 
 

 

 
 


